
August 2019 Ministry Update

Dear Supporting Churches and Friends,

Today, Sarah and I are celebrating our 11th wedding anniversary.  We have been enjoying
serving God together. From the very beginning of our relationship, it has been our goal to
make sure that God is pre-emanate in our lives. Our goal was to serve the Lord with all our
hearts together. We would never had imagined the Lord would work through us to help so
many people.

We praise the Lord that he has allowed us to do so much for Him. As we look toward the
future, we are pleased to announce that we are in the process of adding a few elements to
our ministry that will allow us to be more of a help in places like Las Vegas, the Garlic Festival
in California or other things similar in nature.

Each time we go to these places, there is so much red tape. After we are done, most of the red
tape will be gone. We also will be put on a call list when these catastrophes happen. I have
had the opportunity to share our ministry in the Indiana State Capital twice this past month to
State Senators and Congressmen and women, the head of the VA in Indiana, the head of the
Veterans coalition of Indiana and several leaders of VFW, American legion and Disabled
American legion chapters here in Indiana.

We have also started several new PTSD groups in the state of Indiana, and we have a few
churches that plan on starting PTSD groups in Michigan this year as well. Pray with us as we
continue planning out our ministry for this year as well as the next few years. We are grateful
for your prayers for our ministry and we think about you often as we reflect on what God has
done.

This past June, we were able to attend more training that will help us greatly as we work on
furthering our ministry for the cause of Christ. The fellowship and teachings at this training
were just what we needed. At this training, we met new friends and got reacquainted with
old friends.

Pray with us as the kids will begin school on the 12th at the Christian school in town. We are
looking forward to a new year and lots of growth both physically and spiritually. It is hard to
believe that it is this time already. We enjoyed our time with our family this summer and the
time we had with each other.

Lastly, we ask you to pray with us for wisdom and clarity as we work on adding some new
elements to our ministry. We are excited to let you know about these in the upcoming days.
 
The Phelps Family

Training in June in Denver, Colorado




